Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday November 15th.2021
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.R.Wilks    Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
Mr.D.Roper (NCC

Apologies:  Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  

Representatives from the developers who have submitted an outline planning application for Broadway Enterprise Park were present and answered questions put by members of the Council.

Public Participation None
a) Police Report five crimes had been recorded in September
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper reported that the likely increase in NCC Council tax would be 3%. In 2022/23 there would be a fund available for Parish Council bids for road safety improvements.  The amalgamation of BDC and SNC staff at a single site was still under investigation with councillors wanting a more detailed study of costs and suitable premises.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty had attended a recent meeting and gave a summary of the proceedings. The airport had returned to profit and passenger flights were increasing.
d) Full Council









1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Coe as a Mission Room trustee, Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting and Cllr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre.
3. Minutes of the meeting on October 18th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had written to the director of highways regarding the potential for a speed reduction on the A140 and awaited a reply. NCC Highways policy was not to approve any additional grit bin sites and the Clerk was asked to flag up the need for improved drainage at the Back Street/Blind Lane junction which would reduce winter ice problems.
5. Planning The Council had no objection to plans for a dwelling on land adjacent to 96 Newton Road for which outline permission had already been given.




Members considered at length the outline application for the Broadway Enterprise Park. They felt that if lighting was to be of the same standard as that recently installed at the recycling centre, this would be intrusive to adjacent residential areas and insisted that this should be a reserved matter which would be tabled when full planning permission was sought. Additionally they felt that a planning condition should be the early construction of a bund bank and tree planting along the eastern boundary with West Lane. A further planning condition should ensure that once the construction phase was completed New Holme Lane should be retained as a cycleway as it formed an important link to adjacent communities. The Clerk was asked to contact BDC and ask for a planning officer to attend a future meeting.
6. Cemetery Drive The Council had received correspondence from the installing contractor following a site meeting with the Chairman and two other councillors. The Council felt that the solutions offered did not go far enough as they only addressed the drive and not all the issues raised over the whole project. The Clerk would write again insisting that all matters were addressed and a more comprehensive remedial plan should be offered.
7. Correspondence A letter had been received from the Lord Lieutenants Office regarding the plaque which was offered marking community resilience during the pandemic. The Clerk would arrange for this to be presented at a future meeting after which the location would be determined.
8. Accounts due for payment




















J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£551.60

E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£98.32


E-ON


Council office (inc.Vat)


£12.79


PJD Landfill Ltd.
Annual grass cutting (inc.VAT)

£5252.40

Norse


Playing Field Cutting (6 mth. Inc. VAT)
£1533.84
9. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports The Clerk reported that there was a water leak at the Blind lane field which had been located in an area of the Bowls Club toilets. The Bowls Club would be investigating and repairing but he pointed out that as the landowner the Parish Council was ultimately responsible. The Clerk was asked to investigate the cost of 20mph signs outside the school. NCC Highways would be sent a letter concerning the poor standard of verge cutting. The Clerk was asked to write to NCC concerning the excessive lighting on 24/7 at the recycling centre.
10. Next Meeting  Monday December 20th. at St.Faiths Centre - 7.30 p.m.


